* SS Peter & Paul Catholic Primary School

Part of... St. John Paul II Multi-Academy

We live and learn in the light of Christ!

Weekly Newsletter to Parents **Tuesday 20th July 2021**



Summer 2 - Week 39



Dear Parents, children and staff,

We come to the end of a very challenging and difficult year. I would like to thank all of the children for the resilience, courage, adaptability and fortitude that they have demonstrated during this time and all the staff for their tireless work and dedication in supporting all of our SS Peter & Paul children both academically and emotionally. Thank you also to the parents who have shown great patience and understanding and supported the school during this difficult time.

It was with sadness that we had to close our Year Four class last week and that the school term ended early for them and their class teacher. I would like to take this opportunity to say thank you to Miss Murphy for all of her hard work. It is with great sadness that we say goodbye and we wish you every success in whatever your future brings.

We also say goodbye to our Year Six class as they move on to start a new chapter in their lives. Remember to always try your best at everything you undertake and more importantly always be true to yourselves and be happy. Remember that each and every one of you can achieve anything if you put your minds to it. Aim high and reach for the stars!!!

Well done to Year Three who led our final mass of the year. You all read beautifully. Thank you to Mrs Wright for preparing them so well and as always to Mrs Adamo who provided the music. Next year she will be starting a school choir and we cannot wait to all be able to finally sing again.

When we return in September all restrictions will have been lifted and school will return to some semblance of normality. All children will start school at 8.45am and will end the school day at 3.20pm, apart from Friday's which will be a two o clock finish. All children are to enter and exit school using the Kingsbury Road entrance.

There will be one other change in September, our lovely Miss Stansbie is getting married over the Summer. When we return she will be known as Mrs Flowers. We all hope she has a fabulous day and wish her and Mr Flowers all the luck for the future as they embark on their exciting adventure into married life.

Finally can I wish all of you a wonderful Summer Holiday. Enjoy yourselves, stay safe and I look forward to welcoming you all back in September.



Mrs Calvert-Lyons Head of School

Contact Details

Kingsbury Road Erdington B24 9ND 0121 675 6028

<u>www.ssptrpl.net</u> nguirv@ssptrpl.ne

Twitter: @SSPeterPaulB24

ACADEMY TERM DATES

Term	Autumn 2020	Spring 2021	Summer 2021
New	Tuesday	Monday	Monday
Term	1st	4th	19th
Begins	Sept	January	April
1st Half	Friday	Friday	Friday
-Term	23rd	12th	28th
Ends	October	February	May
2nd Half	Monday	Monday	Monday
-Term	2nd	22nd	7th
Begins	Nov	February	June
Term	Friday	Thursday	Wed
Ends	18th	1st	21st
	Dec	April	July

ACADEMY FUND DONATIONS

<u>Academy Fund via ParentMail</u> (School Enrichment Funding)

This is a voluntary contribution to be paid each term which goes towards buying additional equipment and resources for your children. You will receive a request via ParentMail termly...

"St. John Paul II Multi-Academy invites parents to give annually to your school fund. A donation of £10 per term is suggested but you may contribute more if you wish."

Please rest assured that any payment you make is for our school and our children only, guaranteed!

Thank you for your support.

School Mobile Phone

Please use for urgent contact out of office hours (3.30 pm - 8.00 am):

07885 235 496

NEWS

Staffing arrangements for September 2021:

Reception Mrs Flowers
Year 1 Miss Chick

Year 2 Mrs Basra

Year 3 Mrs Wright

Year 4 Mrs Gray / Mrs Pawley

Year 5 Miss Hanrahan

Year 6 Mrs Seager / Mrs Oakley

- Year 6 Leavers Assembly— well done to all of year six who produced a fabulous performance of Annie. All of the staff and children in school thoroughly enjoyed it. We hope the parents did too.
- Return to school in September— All children will be expected back at school on Monday 6th September at 8.45am. The school day will finish at 3.20pm for all children except for Fridays which will be a 2pm finish.
- Jewellery Children are not allowed to wear any jewellery to school. They are allowed to wear a watch but must not wear bracelets, necklaces or earrings, etc.
- Food Bank— A reminder that any parent that would like to access this service or who may need some financial support can contact the school on our confidential email address: family@ssptrpl.net
- SENCO—Mrs Calvert-Lyons will be holding a SENCO drop in morning on Friday 17th September from 9.30 —10.30 AM. If you have any concerns regarding your child please contact Mrs Calvert—Lyons on the SENCo email which is senco@ssptrpl.net

IMPORTANT DIARY DATES

- Sunday 10th October –Reception
 Welcome Mass
- 14th October—Harvest Mass
- 14th December—KS2 Carol Concert
- 15th May— Y3 First Holy Communion.



Stay Safe Online

E-Safety is very important! Do you know what your child is watching or doing on the internet?

https://www.internetmatters.org

TRAINING DAYS

Thursday 2nd September Friday 3rd September

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS